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INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

To protect the roads in BBV from contin-

uous damage from mail trucks having to 

drive off the edge of the road to deliver 

mail, the Roads & Drainage Committee 

and the Board of Directors have decided 

that; òAll mailboxes within Birch Bay 

Village must conform with the follow-

ing USPS guidelines.  Failure to do so 

by the end of August, could result in a 

fineó. 

Contact the BBV office for details. 

 

Mailbox Guidelines  

Look for Postmaster General's Seal  

Every new mailbox design should be reviewed and receive the Postmaster Generalõs 

(PMG) seal of approval before it goes to market. If you opt to construct your own mail-

box, it must meet the same standards as manufactured boxes, so show the plans to your 

local postmaster for approval. 

 

Placing the Mailbox  

Here are some helpful guidelines to follow when installing your mailbox: 

¶ Position your mailbox 41" to 45" above ground level. 

¶ Place your mailbox 6" to 8" back from the curb (in the case of Birch Bay Village: the 

 hard edge of the road). 

¶ Put your house or apartment number on the mailbox. 

If your mailbox is on a different street from your house or apartment, put your full 

street address on the box. 

 

Installing the Post  

The best mailbox supports are stable but bend or fall away if a car hits them. The Feder-

al Highway Administration recommends: 

¶ A 4" x 4" wooden support or a 2"-diameter standard steel or aluminum pipe. 

¶ Avoid unyielding and potentially dangerous supports, like heavy metal pipes, con-

crete posts, and farm equipment  (e.g., milk cans filled with concrete). 

Bury the post no more than 24" deep. 

https://www.usps.com/assets/images/manage/usps_mailbox_guidelines_modal.gif


THANK YOU  
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If your kayak/canoe has 

gone ômissingõ contact 

Terry, the ôMarina Guyõ.  

Any kayak/canoe that did 

NOT have a label filled 

out, indicating to whom 

it belonged, was im-

pounded.  PLEASE be 

sure to fill out the tag so 

we know whose vessel 

belongs to whom. 

Come on in to the Club-

house Tues and Thurs 

mornings 8am -10am .  

Join your neighbors for a 

piping hot cup of coffee. 

Itõs the way to great 

conversation and friend-

ship for both guys and 

gals.  

We are looking for 

someone to take over 

the Morning Coffee 

group.  Call the BBV 

office and let them 

know if you are inter-

ested.  

MORNING COFFEE  ADULT CARD NIGHT  

It is now June, and MANY 

of you have not picked up 

your 2017 BBV boat de-

cals, PLEASE, pick up your 

decals and get them on 

your boats! PRONTO.   

Or Else.  

 

 

Thank You. 

each of us. 

Next month John & 

Carol Chouloches and 

Jim & Patricia Jorgen-

sen will host, on June 

19. (Always the 3rd 

Monday of the month). 
Bring your pizzas, or a 

salad or dessert, and 

join us for the social 

time at 5:30pm, with 

This village loves Mex-

ican food!  

Nearly every dish was 

emptied and yesññ

all were delicious.  

Thank you to the six 

great hostesses who 
had the idea and for 

the many festive deco-

rations, which were an 

added bonus gift to 

dinner at 6pm.  

We provide the paper 

goods, serving utensils 

(please donõt bring 

yours), coffee and lem-

onade. 

Hope to see you there!  
Any questions, please 

call Helen 371-2614. 

VILLAGE POTLUCK  

MARINERS !!! And KAYAK/CANOE OWNERS  

Enjoy an evening of card 

games for men and wom-

en.  

Beginners are always wel-

come.  

We meet from 6pm-9pm 

on the 2nd & 4th Sundays 

at the Clubhouse. 

For more information 

contact Cliff Mallory 425-

248-5992.  

June 19, 5:30pm 

BBVCC Clubhouse 

MUSIC GROUP  

Meets Monday June 

12, 7-9pm.   

We will be singing 

old folk music and 

pop songs from the 

past. 

Singers and instru-

mentalists are wel-

come. 

Call Cathy 371-

3852 for more infor-

mation. 
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Bulletin ads and 

articles for the June 

Bulletin must be in 

the BBV office by 

Friday, June 21, 

2017.  Please email 

to contac-

tus@bbvcc.com 

 

You can view the 

Bulletin online at 

bbvcc.com 

NOTES FROM THE OFFICE  

Summer is nearly here! 

Beginning June 3 and 

ending August 26,  the 

BBV office will be open 

on Saturdays, from 9am 

to 1pm. 

This should give mem-

bers the opportunity to 

purchase pool passes, 

golf memberships, boat 

launch and monthly 

moorage.  

 

Monthly moorage is for 

boats under 25 feet in 

length, for four (4) 

months maximum, and 

can be purchased the 

month prior to the 

month you want 

monthly moorage to 

begin. (For example, if 

you want monthly 

moorage beginning in 

July, you can pay for it 

in June). 

 

Summer is also a good 

time to work on various 

projects around your 

property, if your project 

requires ACC approval, 

remember to have your 

project request fees and 

bond paid no LATER 

than 6 business days 

prior to the ACC meet-

ing. (ACC meets the 

first Tuesday of each 

month.)  Contact the 

office if you have ques-

tions. 

PAYMENT PLAN  

If you are currently on a 

dues payment plan, re-

member: 

Monthly Dues are DUE 

the first of each month. 

Quarterly Dues are 

DUE the first of each 

quarter.  Failure to pay 

on time could result in 

being booted off the 

payment plan for the 

balance of the year. 

 

2nd half dues are 

DUE July 1st. 
 

 

Birch Bay Village now has 

an official beer club and 

our kick-off event will be 

a beer tasting party 

scheduled for Friday, July 

7, 6pm to 9pm. 

Sign-up early as space is 

limited. 

Birch Bay Village has a 

small coalition of home 

brewers who will be on 

hand to share their fa-

vorite brews and answer 

questions about the 

brewing process. 

The outside pavilion will 

be open for mingling, 

music and dancing. 

Bring your guitars or 

other instruments to add 

to the festivities. 

WHAT TO BRING:  

¶ Appetizers to share 

(think summer and 

beer).  Appetizers 

will be served at 6:30 

pm. 

¶ One growler or 3 of 

your favorite beer 

brands to share. 

¶ Extra chairs (if youõd 

like to sit outside) 

 

We envision having one 

or two beer tastings at 

the clubhouse per year, 

although if interest grows 

and there are volunteers 

to help, more frequent 

tastings would likely en-

sue. We plan to charge a 

nominal amount to cover 

costs, with any collec-

tions in excess of costs 

being donated to the 

Blaine Food Bank. 

 

Look forward to seeing 

you! 

 

NEW CLUB IN BIRCH BA Y VILLAGE  

DATE: Friday, 

July 7. 

TIME: 6pm ð 

9pm. 

PLACE: BBV 

Clubhouse. 

COST: $10 at the 

door. 

RSVP: https://
www.signupgenius
.com/
go/5080F4BA4A
F2BABFD0-
summer 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080F4BA4AF2BABFD0-summer
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080F4BA4AF2BABFD0-summer
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080F4BA4AF2BABFD0-summer
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080F4BA4AF2BABFD0-summer
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080F4BA4AF2BABFD0-summer
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080F4BA4AF2BABFD0-summer


Regular Meeting :  The 

Social Club meets at 1pm 

on the 2nd Monday of eve-

ry month at the Club-

house.  You are invited to 

attend our next meeting 

on June 12 at 1pm.   

We will be planning the 

summer activities and wel-

coming new officers for 

2017-2018. These officers 

are:  Chair, Terry 

McEachern; co-chair, Dor-

othy Hofmann; Secretary, 

Susie Walker, and Treas-

urer, Janet Sharp.   If you 

have any questions re-

garding the Social Club, 

please contact one of 

the Co-Chairs, Terry 

McEachern at 206-399-

2672 or Dorothy Hof-

mann at 389-0529. 

 

Breakfast:   Have a 

hearty breakfast before 

tackling that yard work.  

Breakfast will be served 

on June 3 from 8am to 

10am at the Clubhouse.  A 

great breakfast of pan-

cakes, scrambled eggs, 

ham, sausage gravy with 

biscuits, fruit, sweet rolls, 

coffee and tea will be 

served.  The cost is $5 

for adults and $2.50 for 

kids 12 and under.   As 

always, items for the Food 

or Clothing Banks are 

welcomed.   

perishable food items can 

be dropped off at the 

Clubhouse anytime it is 

open for any event.  

Please do not bring 

food that has an expi-

ration date prior to 

June 2017.  The Blaine 

Clothing Bank has a bin 

next to their entry door 

for clothing donations so 

you can drop donations 

Food Bank Dona-

tions: Food Bank dona-

tions are needed year 

round.  Please keep 

checking your cup-

boards and pantries for 

those extra food items 

that can be donated to 

the community food 

bank to help families in 

our Blaine/Birch Bay 

community.  Non-

off at anytime.  There is 

also a clothing bin in the 

BBV Clubhouse.  Dona-

tions of clean adult and 

childrenõs clothing are 

welcomed. 

REGULAR SOCIAL CLUB MEETING & BREAKFAST  

FOOD BANK DONATIONS  

SOCIAL CLUB EVENTS  

own favorite beverages.  

Coffee and tea will be 

provided.   Reserva-

tions will be required 

and tickets are $20 

per person .  Make your 

reservation now and buy 

a ticket as space is lim-

ited.  Contact Betty at 

371-7340; Dorothy at 

389-0529 or Sandra at 

371-7350 for tickets.  Get 

ready to ROCK! 

Rock & Roll to  òRoy 

Orbisonó!!  Coming to 

BBV June 17 at 6pm  at 

the Clubhouse!  Time to 

plan those 50õs/60õs out-

fits, put your dancing 

shoes on and enjoy Royõs 

music which spanned 3 

decades.  A BBQ style 

dinner will be served 

while listening to òRoyõsó 

wonderful songs. You are 

welcome to bring your 

Welcome 
Committee :  

 

If you are a new 

owner in the 

Village and 

havenõt been 

contacted by the 

Welcome Basket 

lady, please call 

Helen at 371-

2614.  We have a 

warm welcome 

and gift basket for 

you full of 

goodies and 

information on 

the Birch Bay/

Blaine area. 
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NO Movie 

Night at the 

Clubhouse:  

Due to Daylight 

Savings Time, 

there will be no 

movie night until 

October 2017.  

Have a great 

spring and sum-

mer! 

 

Check the July 

Bulletin for up-

coming events. 



Helping Hands:  We 

have a wonderful group 

of volunteers who are 

available to provide tem-

porary assistance to res-

idents in the Village who 

are sick, recovering 

from surgery or other-

wise need a helping 

hand. Some of the short

-term assistance we can 

provide include meals, 

rides to doctor appoint-

ments and medical treat-

ments, grocery shop-

ping, etc.  We also have 

a good supply of medical 

equipment (bed rails, 

crutches, electric scoot-

er, folding wheel chairs, 

a transfer wheel chair, 

shower chairs, walkers, 

and toilet risers, nifty 

grabbers, etc.) which is 

available on a temporary 

basis. There is a folding 

wheelchair ramp availa-

ble for short-term loan 

to Village residents. If you 

or someone you know 

needs a "helping hand," 

please call Linda at 206-

276-3713. When borrow-

ing or returning equip-

ment or requesting other 

Helping Hand services, 

Linda is the one to call. 

And thank you for return-

ing it in a sanitized con-

dition. 

Whatcom County. Mr. 

Cox also provided an 

update on the pro-

posed Birch Bay Li-

brary.  Thanks to all 

who came and for all of 

those delicious salads 

and yummy desserts. 

 

 

Spring Salad Pot 

Luck Luncheon:  

Guest speaker Michael 

Cox, Deputy Director 

of the Whatcom County 

Library System, present-

ed the program called 

òMy Modern Library.ó   

It was a great opportuni-

ty to learn about all of 

the amazing library ser-

vices available to us in 

HELPING HANDS  

SOCIAL CLUB SPRING L UNCHEON  

STAFHOLT GOOD SAMARI TAN CENTER  

This is where the resi-

dents can use their 

òBingo Bucks,ó earned 

while playing bingo, to 

shop for family and 

themselves for small 

items.  Donations of 

shopping items for the 

residents are always ap-

preciated. For example:  

Large and extra large 

shirts, T-shirts, sweaters 

for men, socks for men 

and women, womenõs 

apparel, scarves, and 

childrenõs gifts, especially 

books.  Residents also 

like jewelry and picture 

frames (11 x 14).  If you 

have further questions, 

please contact Melanie 

at 393-3774. 

Stafholt Good Samari-

tan Center: The Social 

Club continues to provide 

birthday gifts for the resi-

dents of Stafholt in Blaine 

as they have for many 

years. The Club members 

are also involved in staff-

ing the òBingo Bucksó 

shopping tables for the 

residents each month.  
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òBingo Bucksõ 

earned while playing 

bingo are used by the 

residents to shop for 

small items for 

themselves or for 

family members.ó 

tel:206-276-3713
tel:206-276-3713


BBVCC Bulletin June 2017  

day score of a US Open 

Tour Pro. (choose on 

Saturday)  $10 entry fee. 
 

JUNIOR GOLF - for 

youth ages 8-16 years, 

lessons on Saturdays, be-

ginning June 3 at 10am. 

Juniors will learn golf fun-

damentals, course eti-

quette, course manage-

ment, and rules.  

Review ESC scoring, and 
òHow to go low ó with 
your short game. Watch 
and review short game 
techniques with Ernie 
Hutchins. 
Birch Bay US Open  

June 17 Saturday, 9am 

Shotgun. Check-in by 

8:30am.  Tournament - 

Stroke Play, your 18-hole 

net score and the Satur-

Match Play  ð  Play 
starts on June 1. 
Par Three Contest  

June 3 Saturday, 9am 

Shotgun 

Check-in by 8:30am 

Members and non-

members $10 Entry fee 

plus green fees.  

òLetõs Talk Golfó at 
the Pro Shop  
Wednesday, June 14, 
5pm. Alõs cooking! 

JUNE TOURNAMENTS/EVENTS  

with other golfers, and 

will have a practice plan 

that will help them im-

prove their newly ac-

quired skills.  

To find out more about 

our Golf Club programs, 

email Ernie Hutchins at 

EHutchins333@gmail.com 

for the class overview and 

to sign-up.  

Classes cover putting, 

chipping, pitching, and full 

swing with irons, fairway 

woods, and driver.  Dur-

ing the on-course portion 

of each class, we cover 

topics such as: golf eti-

quette, course manage-

ment, and the rules of 

golf.  By the end of the 

class, students will be 

familiar with playing on a 

golf course, how to play 

This flexible golf instruc-

tion program consists of 

five 90-minute lessons 

taught, over a five-week 

period, at the practice 

area and on the course. 

This is an excellent class 

for a beginnerõs introduc-

tion to golf or for a long 

time golfer who has nev-

er been trained on the 

fundamentals of the golf 

swing. 

INTRODUCTION TO GOLF  

The BBV Golf Club 

promotes an orga-

nized golfing envi-

ronment created in 

the spirit of the 

game, open to men 

and women of all 

experience and skill 

levels. 
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current Annual Golf 

Pass and the Golf Shop 

is closed, you must pay 

the $14 day-fee. Itõs still 

a bargain, so why risk a 

fine and/or the embar-

rassment of being 

caught not paying?  

Golfers 

Spring showers make 

the course more prone 

to damage, so please 

keep motor carts on the 

Non-golfers 

The golf course may seem 

empty and inviting but it 

remains in use for golfing 

only.   

So, please, no walking, bik-

ing, playing, etc. on the 

course; donõt risk being 

injured or causing inad-

vertent damage to the 

course. 

Honor the ôhonor boxõ 

If you donõt have a valid/

concrete pathways as 

much as possible, keep 

hand carts off tee boxes 

and greens, and repair 

fairway and green divots 

that you and others make 

to keep the course 

healthy and in good play-

ing condition for those 

who follow. And respect 

private property at all 

times. Thank you! 

See you on the tee at 

BBV!!! 

SPRING REMINDERS FOR ALL  

Donõt forget to take 

advantage of the 

Golf Course Annu-

al Memberships for 

Singles, Doubles, 

Family Members 

18 & Under, and 

10-game Golf Pass-

es, available at the 

BBV office. 

mailto:EHutchins333@gmail.com


 

Join the BBV Golf Club 

ð Meet other village golf-

ers, new and experienced, 

and enjoy our beautiful 

golf course.  Clubs include 

the Ladiesõ Club, Menõs 

Club, Friday Night Cou-

ples, Scramble Club and 

additional golf events and 

activities. If you are new 

to golf, we offer classes 

and clinics.  

Ladiesõ Club ð Open to 

BBV Residents or Spon-

sored non-residents with 

a GHIN handicap index.  

Menõs Club - Open to 

BBV Residents or Spon-

sored non-residents with 

a GHIN handicap index.  

Friday Night Couples  ð 

Open to BBV Residents, 

with or without a GHIN 

handicap. This group is all 

about FUN! 

Scramble Club  ð Open 

to BBV residents, new 

golfers, those taking les-

sons, or golfers without a 

GHIN handicap who want 

to play in a scramble for-

mat. 

Clinics  ð Golf Improve-

ment fundamentals for 

short game, full swing, 

and fairway wood and 

driver. Fundamentals, 

tips, and how to practice. 

Adult Clinics  - Fridays 

10-11am  

 

Junior Clinics  ð Start on 

June 23, Fridays 2 -3pm  

SPRING GOLF ACTIVITI ES  
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òRespect Private Property at all times!  It is NOT OK, to 

walk onto the private property of Villagers who own homes 

along the golf course.ó 

BBV Golf mem-

bership fee is only 

$5 US and in-

cludes access to 

ôClinicsó group 

lessons from 

March through 

August. 

Joe Holdridge Memorial Tournament  

Al Koch, Stu Smith, Will Holdridge, and Ken Koch 

 

Over fifty golfers played in the second annual 

Joe Holdridge Memorial Tournament in honor 

of òJoe The Proó, on a beautiful sunny Saturday. 

The winner for the second year was Joeõs son, 

Will Holdridge, who shot a three under 61 low 

gross score.  Ron Bogen also placed first with 

the low net  score. 

Following the Joe Holdridge Memorial Tourna-

ment, Al, Stu, and Ken served a tasty barbecue 

dinner with Tri-tip, beans, and delicious coleslaw.  
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Next Bridge 
Meeting 
Tuesday, June 
13, 6:30. Call for 
location and 
time. 
 

 

2017 BRIDGE 
Debbie Brown 

Marsha Murkowski 

Gaye Sawicki 

Virginia Pace 

Nikki Ranard 

were right by the radio.  

This could happen to 

any of us.  We need to 

have the right radio, up-

date our knowledge of 

radio etiquette, have our 

radios accessible to us 

when in the cockpit or 

on the bridge and we 

need to know how our 

radios work.  Thank you 

Chris! 

VHF for Mariners ð 

Thursday May 11, 2017 

at 7pm 

 

Chris Doutre was well 

prepared and really made 

the VHF for Mariners 

interesting.  Chris related 

a story of a boater within 

sight of land and land 

based coast guard that 

only heard the distress 

call faintly since they 

BOATING EDUCATION RE PORT FOR MAY  

Boating Education ð 

June 8, at the Club 

House. 

 

Human Powered 

boats ð presenter 

Denise Dibb-Thompson 

Guest Speaker, 7pm. 

 

Waterside Wednes-

days start in June at 

Sand Dollar Park ð Lead 

Laura Marshall.  June 

14, July 19, August 16, 

September 13. 

Sign up for June and Au-

gust Cruises as soon as 

possible. 

 

Saanich Soiree ð June 

24-30, Saturday to Satur-

day.  Please make moor-

age reservation as soon 

as possible. 

 

Bridge to Ganges ð 

August 11-16, Friday thru 

Wednesday. Please make 

moorage reservation as 

soon as possible 

BBVYC COMING EVENTS - JUNE - OCTOBER  
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REMINDERS TO ALL MEMBERS  

every event we plan as a 

club.  You are the club, 

and you make the differ-

ence.  Donõt be shy!  

Please contact a bridge 

member to volunteer. 

 

Social Committee, 

Cruising Committee, 

Birch Bay Village 

Yacht Club Mem-

bership ð BBVYC 

 

New Members are 

welcome to join.  

Come see what we 

have to offer. 
New membership is 

$75.00 per property 
unit. 

Membership forms 

are at Birch Bay 

Village office or 

can be accessed at:  

http://

www.bbvyc.org/

documents/

BBVYC_2017_Me

mbership_Applicat

ion.pdf 

Presenter:  Chris Doutre 

Volunteer for a 

Committee:  

Without dedicated 

volunteers for each 

Committee and event 

our activities might 

not run as smoothly 

or be as much fun.  

Remember, volun-

teers are needed for 

Regatta Committee, 

Life Savers Committee, 

Education Committee, 

Crab Fest Committee, 

Salmon Derby Commit-

tee, 

Waterside Wednesday. 

Crab Fest - we need a 

LEAD: Saturday, August 

26, at the Clubhouse. 

Still looking for more 

volunteers to help plan 

and implement. 

 

Salmon Derby - Al 

Oakley: September 15, 

16, 17 at Roche Harbor. 

Commodoreõs Ball - 

Debbie Brown, October 

7, at Bellewood Acres. 

http://www.bbvyc.org/documents/BBVYC_2017_Membership_Application.pdf
http://www.bbvyc.org/documents/BBVYC_2017_Membership_Application.pdf
http://www.bbvyc.org/documents/BBVYC_2017_Membership_Application.pdf
http://www.bbvyc.org/documents/BBVYC_2017_Membership_Application.pdf
http://www.bbvyc.org/documents/BBVYC_2017_Membership_Application.pdf
http://www.bbvyc.org/documents/BBVYC_2017_Membership_Application.pdf


Ralph and Marion Falk 

and Dave and Karen 

Luton sponsored the 

Sucia Island Cleanup 

Cruise.  

Four boats arrived 

Thursday night at Fossil 

Bay. This hardy group 

hiked and harvested 

oysters.  The rest of the 

evening was spent relax-

ing, visiting, eating and 

playing Mahjong.  Ken 

Hecker even found a 

pearl in his oyster. 

By Friday afternoon 10 

more boats arrived for a 

total of thirty-one cruis-

ers.  They had docktails 

and heavy appetizers 

Friday evening in prepa-

ration for Saturday 

morning. 

Saturday starting at 

0900, Ranger Steve, or-

ganized the group and 

work was started:  

cleaning beaches, trails, 

picnic areas and docks.  

That evening Dave and 

Karen prepared a hardy 

BBQ for the tired work-

ers.   

Some rain and some sun.  

Good fun and food.  

Hard workers. 

veggies and desserts. 

There was a commo-

dore sail-by later in 

the afternoon out in 

Birch Bay.  Six boats 

participated.  It was a 

wonderful afternoon 

to be out on the water 

and to enjoy the beau-

tiful place we live. 

OPENING DAY 2017  
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After weeks of rain, 

opening day was sunny 

and only light jackets 

were needed. 

Our ceremony began at 

noon with Randy Freburg 

piping us to attention for 

the Flag Ceremony. Peter 

Mans, our guest, started 

us out with a blessing the 

fleet and ended the cere-

mony with a memorial 

prayer to remember 

those friends and neigh-

bors we lost this year. 

After the ceremony, the 

club members enjoyed a 

great luncheon with 

pulled BBQ chicken sand-

wiches, yummy salads, 

APRIL/MAY COMMITTEE REPORTS  
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BBVYC EDUCATION SERIES  

and questions, as it is 

sure to be an informa-

tive session. 

Coffee and cookies will 

be served. 

 

For any questions, email 

or call: Dave Sawicki 

(Education Chair, 

BBVYC) at 

dave@sawickigrp.com: 

or 360-739-3975/ 

 

This seminar includes a 

demonstration and 

questions and answer 

times.  Please plan to 

attend this exciting 

event. 

HUMAN POWERED BOATS  

We will have a 50:50 

raffle, so bring some 

bills and think posi-

tive thoughts. 

RSVP: http://

www.mysignup.com/

kayaks.  Passcode 

òBBVYCó (all caps). 

¶ Uses/options for 

each. 

¶ Safety and gear 

¶ Information on 

local Clubs/

activities and 

¶ A display of some 

of the different 

types of boats. 

 

Bring your experience 

Ever wish you knew 

more about the differ-

ent types of kayaks, 

canoes and other 

ôHuman Powered 

Boatsó? Here is your 

opportunity!  There 

will be a discussion of: 

 

¶ Different type of 

boats and needed 

equipment 

HOSTS/DATE/TIME  

Your BBVYC Education 

Committee has pre-

pared an interesting and 

informative session on 

ôHuman Powered Boatsõ. 

 

This seminar is open to 

ALL Birch Bay Village 

residents, so invite your 

friends, neighbors and 

relatives.   

(we will begin promptly 

at 7pm). 
 

Location: BBV Club-

house, 8181 Cowichan 

Road. 
 

Cost: Free for BBVYV 

members, $10 per per-

son for attendees who 

are not members of the 

BBV Yacht Club.  

Presenters: Bellingham 

Community Boating 

Center staff & Denise 

Dibb Thompson 

(BBVYC). 
 

Hosted by : BBV Yacht 

Club. 
 

Date: Thursday, June 8. 
 

Time: 7pm to 8:30pm. 



 

Also, if you need to up-

date your ORANGE  

Guest Card, they are 

kept up at the Guard-

house.  Ask for your 

ORANGE  Guest Card.  

Many times we have 

new guards who are not 

sure what you are re-

questing, so ask for it by 

color. 

HAVE A DAY  

A MONTH TO 

SPARE? 

 

Submit a letter of 

interest to serve on a 

BBV committee: the 

ACC, Marina, Golf, 

Security and Roads 

& Drainage commit-

tees all have open-

ings. 

Will the following 

groups PLEASE update 

their contact and alter-

nate contact information 

with the BBV office: 

 

Mah Jongg Group 

 

Quilting Group 

 

Wine & Food Group 

 

Thank you. 

UPDATE CONTACT INFO  
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June 19, the pool will be 

open daily from 9am 

until 9pm.  The pool will 

remain open until 9pm 

only when there is 

enough ambient light to 

see the bottom of one 

end of the pool from 

the other end of the 

pool.  

 

  

2017 POOL SCHEDULE  

The Birch Bay Village 

Pool will be open Me-

morial Day Weekend, 

May 27, 28 & 29 from 

1pm to 8pm. Then the 

pool will be open week-

ends (Saturday and Sun-

day) only until June 15 

from 1pm to 8 pm. 

Effective the week of 

call Liz Gaines at 360-

922-0921. 

PRACTICE BRIDGE:  

Practice Bridge will be 

held June 15 for the 

month of June.  Call 

Gwen for more infor-

mation at 371-3965. 

DUPLICATE BRIDGE: 

every Wednesday 12:30

-3:30pm.  Come early, 

BRIDGE LUNCHEON: 

Thursday, June 8, at 

11:30am in the BBV 

Clubhouse.  Novices & 

Newcomers to the Vil-

lage are welcome.  

Please bring a sandwich.  

Wine, coffee and des-

sert will be served.   

Men and ladies wel-

come.   

For reservations please 

we start play promptly 

at 12:30.  Bring a partner 

or we can assign some-

one to play with you.  

Call Jim Pearson 360-

220-1254 or  

Jackie Carlstrom 360-

371-5987 to reserve 

your spot. 

BRIDGE CLUB  

A copy of the pool 

schedule was included 

in your packet for the 

annual meeting, or you 

can pick up a copy at 

the BBV office. 


